Broad Bay Banter

Published spasmodically by the BROAD BAY SAILING ASSOCIATION

POST OFFICE BOX 3234, VIRGINIA BEACH, VIRGINIA - 23454 e-mail: broadbaysailing@cox.net www.broadbaysailing.org

JUNE 2011

COMMODORE'S CORNER

We had a great turnout for our May meeting at the ODU Sailing Center. It was our Pot Luck dinner and Cape Henry Cup Awards' presentation. The food was once again wonderful and many of the Cape Henry Cup winners joined us to accept their awards. Congratulations to BBSA member Christian Schaumloffel. Christian was the overall winner and will enjoy the famous Cape Henry Cup until next year's overall winner is determined.

ODU Head Coach Mitch Bindley was unable to join us, so team captain Miles Martschink gave us an update on what was going on with the sailing team. The ODU Sailing Center is always a wonderful host. BBSA once again presented a check to the Sailing Team. Miles accepted the donation for Mitch and the team.

On the racing side, I enjoyed seeing numerous BBSA members during Southern Bay Race Week. Added to the venue was a two day race for the Cruising fleet which had 25 boats split into two fleets and was a great addition. June offers a race every weekend, so check your racing calendar. Scott Almond and team have been putting in a lot work for BBSA's Cape Charles Cup which is scheduled for August 20-21, 2011. Make sure you clear your calendar now for this one. More information on this race and other races can be found at www.broadbaysailing.org.

June is a busy month for cruising. The one week cruise and the two week cruise both start on June 18th. Cruisers, make sure you take a lot pictures so we can show them at the annual banquet. More cruise information follows later in this issue and can also be found on our website.

A big reminder, there will not be a June meeting due to the one and two week cruises. The July meeting will be held at Sergio Diehl's home and will be a cook out. More information on the July meeting will be in next month's Banter. See you on the water,

David Hughes

commodore@broadbaysailing.org

NOTE

There will not be a June meeting of the Broad Bay Sailing Association

PHRF Racing News by Scott Almond racing@broadbaysailing.org

Great wind and lots of sun shined on BBSA's first CBYRA-sanctioned race of the year, The Cape Henry Cup. Big thanks to David Briggs for providing CONDOR as the race committee boat. Thanks also go to Homer Babbitt, Jeremy Hollands, Paul Sells, Mr. Gorman, Julio Galvan, and Hank Almond for helping out with the race committee. Thirty-three boats, including 10 BBSA members, competed in the May 14th event.

Here are the top BBSA finishers:

PHRF A

1st Place - MIRAGE - Christian Schaumloffel and 2011 Cape Henry Cup Winner

PHRF N

1st Place – BLACK WIDOW - Leo Wardrup

3rd Place - SURELY BOO - Dave Bettis

Cruising

2nd Place - T.L. SEA - Tony Thornton 3rd Place - TROUBLE - Alan Moore

The full results are posted on our website:

http://www.broadbaysailing.org/downloads/files/results/2011chcresults.pdf

Four crazy BBSA skippers beat their way down the bay for the 62nd race for the Virginia Cruising Cup on Memorial Day Weekend. Jack Clayton - MELANTHO finished 2nd in PHRF C, Leo Wardrup - BLACK WIDOW finished 2nd in PHRF N, and Alan Moore - TROUBLE finished 4th in PHRF N. Hank Giffin - Coeur d'Alene also made the trip. Kudos to you tough guys! Full results are posted at http://www.yachtscoring.com/event_results_detail.cfm?Race_Number=1&eID=457.

Twenty-two BBSA members (David Hughes, Butch Patterson, Larry Boone, Graham Field, Don DeLoatch, Leo Wardrup, Walter Boatwright, Christian Schaumloffel, Tony Thornton, Bob Howell, Bob Hausmann, Brendan Drinkwater, Sonny Smith, John and Mary Bergman, Kent Utley, Jack Hall, Hank Giffin, Vicki Zimmerman, Jay Rickles, Kathy Barber, and Larry Bryant) entered their boats in the very competitive Southern Bay Race Week held during the first weekend in June. In 12 total fleets, BBSA members finished 1st Overall in 2 of them! Congratulations go out to Larry Bryant - WHISPER for finishing 1st Overall in the Cruising A fleet and Sonny Smith - RESTLESS VIII for finishing 1st Overall in the Cruising B fleet. Also deserving recognition are Don DeLoatch - STINGRAY who lost a heart-breaking tie for 1st in the PHRF B2 to finish in 2nd Place, Brendan Drinkwater - SUB-SURFACE for 3rd Place in the PHRF C2 Fleet, Leo Wardrup - BLACK WIDOW for 3rd Place in the PHRF N (2HS) Fleet, Kent Utley - MORTAR OFFER for 2nd Place in the Cruising B Fleet, and John and Mary Bergman - BAY DREAMER II for 3rd Place in the Cruising B Fleet. Nice job, guys! Full results are posted at www.blacksealcup.com. Also deserving recognition is John McCarthy who was the Principal Race Officer for the Regatta.

I will post the online registration for the PBC/BBSA Little Bay Challenge (July 16) on our website in the next few weeks!

BURGEE AND SHIRTS AND CAPS

The shirts and caps turned out really nice. If, after seeing some of these, any of you would like to order some for yourself, contact Sean Meyers, kila2351@yahoo.com, 313 5247 and mention the BBSA burgee. If you do decide to order, I can forward an order form to you and you can fill it out and send it and your check to Sean. All mailing information will be on the form.

Of course, I will have Burgees at the July meeting.

Bev Borberg bevborberg@yahoo.com 460-1051

CRUISING

Hope you are all managing to stay cool and have been out in the bay enjoying the breeze.

Here's a report from Bev on the South of the Border party:

"WATERSIDE CRUISE

The cruise was a "smashing" success. The weather was beautiful and as per schedule we all gathered on the dock in front of decorated Dreamtime around 4:30 to sample and then drink Jim's wicked concoction of Goombay Smash. I saw a debonair Mexican walking up to me and it was Jim Currie with a sombrero on and a mustache! All of his crew were dressed with a South of the Border flair and won the prize for the best dressed.

After delicious snacks brought by the party people, some of us strolled up to Kinkaid's to have dinner and start thinking about the next cruise.

Those attending by boat were Bev and Jim Borberg (Dreamtime), Charlie and Kathie Roberts (Wind Walker), Karl and Ronda Shulenburg (Bella Vela), Dave and Mickey Miller, Jim and Susan Currie and two visiting couples (Sea Doc), Sergio Diehl, Scott, Megan, Michael and Harrison Almond (Modus Vivendi), Mary and John Bergman (Bay Dreamer II), Paul Starosta and Malia Bagdy (Stargazer II), Sonny Smith and Donna Chapman(Restless VIII)

Those attending by car were Linda Holt and Tom Meyers, Jack and Debbie Ainslie, Larry Bryant, and Doug and Judy Rose."

We're all looking forward to the ONE WEEK and TWO WEEK CRUISES which start on Saturday June 18th.

July 30th-31st Cruise is to Bennett's Creek - for more information contact Bill Beach beach329@gmail.com

Safe sailing and stay cool!!

Jim and Susan

MEMBERSHIP NEWS

Pages 28 and 29 of the 2011 BBSA Roster of Members are attached.

29

FRANK, MATT BETTY

5104 REGATTA POINTE ROAD, SUFFOLK, VA 23435 638-1816(H) 668-9920(O) ludwigmf@charter.net, PHYSICIAN, CHILDREN'S HOSPITAL BETTY'S occupation: TEACHER SAILBOARD, MOBJACK, LASER

HARDESTY, CARY T.

1617 BROADFIELD ROAD, NORFOLK, VA 23503 757-515-6812(C) careyclampett@aol.com, S2 7.9 -465 - "LONA"

JOSEPH, AIMEE

LOUIE '98 BENTLEY '03 CHARLIE '05 3115 RIVEREDGE DRIVE, PORTSMOUTH, VA 23703 966-1284(H) 535-1909(C) ajoseph9@aol.com, ANESTHETIST, SELF EMPLOYED SAILTIME - HUNTER 33 "SONG SUNG BLUE"

THORNTON, ROBERT A. (TONY)

TAMI

TABITHA '02

410 WESTMORELAND AVENUE, PORTSMOUTH, VA 23707 399-8467(H) 438-1996(C) tonytelectric@cox.net, ELECTRICIAN, THORNTON ELECTRICIAN CAL 31 - 63105 - "T. L. SEA"

VERALDI, MICHAEL JENNIFER LIO

2324 ROOKERY WAY, VIRGINIA BEACH, VA 23455 460-3248(H) 343-4909(O) mveraldi@cox.net, REAL ESTATE, SOUTHERN CHESAPEAKE REALTY HOLDINGS, LLC J-24 - 4049 - "QUICKY"

CUNNINGHAM, ROBERT H. (BOB) SHIRLEY

700 ORIOLE DRIVE #115A, VIRGINIA BEACH, VA 23451 428-0839(H) 434-1330(C) persystence@yahoo.com, RETIRED

SHIRLEY'S occupation: RETIRED GRAND BANKS 42 - "PERSYSTENCE"

HARTZ, KEVIN D. ELIZABETH (LIZ)

VERA '07

204 55TH STREET, VIRGINIA BEACH, VA 23451 757-472-8686(C) khartz86@hotmail.com, PILOT, VIRGINIA PILOT ASSOCIATION

LIZ'S occupation: INTERIOR DESIGN, ELIZABETH HARTZ INTERIOR DESIGN

SABRE 30 MK II - "VERITAS"

HOWELL, ROBERT W. (BOB) MELINDA

STEPHEN '93, WILLIAM '96

5208 W. LAKE ROAD, VIRGINIA BEACH, VA 23455
460-3327(H) 423-5892(O) 362-2791(C) DrBobHowell@hotmail.com,
DENTIST
MELINDA'S occupation: RESOURCE MANAGEMENT, US GOVERNMENT

BENETEAU 440 - "CYMRU"

HUND, TIMOTHY S. (TIM) PHYLLIS

5501 WILLOW GROVE CT., NORFOLK, VA. 23505 489-1762(H) 723-0757(O) timthecanman@cs.com, OWNER, OLD DOMINION METALS PHYLLIS'S occupation:: RETIRED JEANNEAU 42 - "FANDANGO" SHARK #452, SHARK #612

LIEBERMAN, JODEPH W. (JOE) MARY FRANCES

247 WINDSOR CASTLE DRIVE, NEWPORT NEWS, VA 23608 874-7289(H) 873-1004(O) 846-4468(C) joe@visi.net, PROFESSIONAL MAILER, PENINSULA DATA SERVICE CENTER MARY FRANCES' occupation: RETIRED ROBINSON & CAINE / LEOPARD 40 - "SHANGRI-LA"

RILEY, M. D. (TURBO)

3134 E. PRINCESS ANNE ROAD, NORFOLK, VA 23504 592-0140(H) 625-8400(O) seasidehomesinc@aol.com, BUSINESS OWNER MORGAN - 3250 - "TURBO'S TUB"

SELLS, PAUL JENNA

9431 ATLANS STREET, NORFOLK, VA 23503

321-1336(H) 380-2761(O) 287-9802(C) sells.p@gmail.com, sells.j@gmail.com

MECHANICAL ENGINEER, NORTHROP GRUMMAN CORPORATION

JENNA'S occupation: ENVIRONMENTAL SCIENTIST, UNITED STATES NAVY